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charged with criminal cases by government agencies, the Department of Environment and
Natural Resources, for illegal occupation of forest lands, despite the fact that it was also the
government that encouraged us to settle in our area in the early 1960s. Ironically, Madam
Chair, they allow mining operations on forest lands which should be prohibited, but do not
respect our rights as migrants and long-term settlers.

Madam Chair, there have been a number of times that the mining company, now OceanGold
Philippines, Inc., demolished and/or attempted to demolish our homes for the mining
operations. Most of the times, the company was accompanied by members of the Philippine
National Police. Currently, allegedly because of President Gloria Macapagal-Arroyc’s order,
military forces are now deployed in our area. During the past years, President Arroyo has
implemented her policy on foreign investments through the establishment of the Investment
Defence Forces, wherein military resources of the country are used for the benefit of the
corporations, but on the other hand, undermines our rights to voice out opposition.

In light of this, we would therefore like to make the following recommendations:

1. That migrant indigenous peoples should be afforded the same rights as with other
indigenous peoples, especially on the right to self-determination and the right to Free,
Prior and Informed Consent;

2. That military forces should not be used by governments to assist or protect extractive
corporations to the detriment of the indigenous peoples; and,

3. To encourage state governments to pass legislation on natural resource management
which fully recognizes the rights of indigenous peoples like the Alternative Mining Bill of
the Philippines.



